From: Fowler, David

Sent: 05 June 2019 09:40

To: Planning

Subject: FW: 2019/2375/P Hampstead Police Station - planning application by Abacus
School

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Please upload objection.
Thanks,

D

David Fowler
Principal Planner

Telephone: 0207 974 2123

flin]ELS]

From:
Sent: 04 June 2019 11:32

To: Fowler, David <David.Fowler@camden.gov.uk>
Subject: 2019/2375/P Hampstead Police Station - planning application by Abacus School

Dear Mr Fowler,

| apologise for writing to you directly about this planning application; the planning website was not, however, able
to take comments.

| have lived in Downshire Hill with my family for more than 30 years. Over that period traffic and traffic congestion
has increased significantly. This is likely to reach unmanageable proportions with an estimated 25% of children being
delivered to and collected from school by car.

In addition to the traffic itself, air pollution will be increased not only by the additional school traffic itself but also
by other traffic moving slowly and, more likely, often being stationary in and around Downshire Hill. | understand
that the proposed school intends to include an air filtration system so as to protect the children from polluted the
air which we local residents will suffer as a result of the school’s location.

My children are no longer of school-age but it strikes me as bizarre that a new school should open in a place where
local children are not eligible for admission. Finally, | understand that there is in any event no necessity for
additional school places in the area.

For all of the above reasons | object to the planning application.

Yours sincerely






